
 

Upcoming Events 

September 16th, 18th, & 24th  

Office closed from 1:00pm - 4:00pm 

 

September 25th 

Office closed until noon 

 

October 8th 

Council Meeting 

7:30 p.m. @ Town Hall 

 

October 10th 

Office closed from 12:00pm - 

4:30pm 

 

October 11th 

Office closed 

 

October 14th 

Office closed for Thanksgiving 

Holiday 

 

October 22nd  

Office closed 

 
 

TOWN COUNCIL 

Mayor Wally Botkin – 

mayor@grandcoulee.ca 

Councillor Courtney Tollestrup – 

courtney@grandcoulee.ca 

Councillor Kenton Emery – 

kenton@grandcoulee.ca 

Councillor Joel Bouvier – 

joel@grandcoulee.ca 

Councillor Tim Eveleigh – 

tim@grandcoulee.ca 

Councillor Troy Kocur – 

troy@grandcoulee.ca 

 

OFFICE HOURS: 

Monday - Friday 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

 

 

September 2019 Newsletter 
 

TOWN OF GRAND COULEE 
YOUR FRIENDS LIVE HERE 

Office:  306-352-8694  Fax: 306-352-6659 

Maintenance:   306-352-7086   

Email:  grandcoulee.cap@sasktel.net 

   grandcouleemaintenance@sasktel.net  

   grandcouleerecboard@gmail.com  

Website:  www.grandcoulee.ca 

Facebook:  Town of Grand Coulee 

HIGHLIGHTS FROM SEPTEMBER 10TH COUNCIL MEETING 

 Council proclaimed October 21-25, 2019 as Waste Reduction 

Week. Watch our Facebook page, website, and the 

October newsletter for information on how you can help to 

reduce waste. 

 

 Council has engaged the services of Associated Engineering 

to begin designing and constructing a recreational sports 

field to the north of the rink. 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 Need to do some fall cleanup? We will have two large bins 

in town at the Fire Hall on Saturday, September 14th from 9:00 

a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Please ensure that all refuse is put inside the 

bins, anything left outside of the bins will NOT be collected. 

These bins are to be used by Grand Coulee residents only. 

 

 Now that the kids are back in school, we want to remind 

motorists when approaching a school bus, if you see amber 

flashing lights, slow down and proceed with caution. If the 

red flashing lights are activated, you must come to a 

complete stop. If you are approaching the bus from the 

opposite direction on an undivided highway, you must also 

stop. Passing a school bus with red flashing lights is a serious 

offence and will result in a minimum fine of $360. The single 

greatest threat to the safety of children who ride school 

buses is motorists who pass the bus when children are 

loading or unloading. For more info visit: 

https://www.sgi.sk.ca/  
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 Is your house number visible? As per the Civic Addressing Bylaw that was passed in July, 

all houses must have their number displayed. This is to ensure that, in the event of an 

emergency, first responders and emergency services can easily locate your home and 

provide the needed assistance as quickly as possible.  

 

 Show the Canadian Blood Services that Grand Coulee Cares by booking an 

appointment to donate during the Grand Coulee Cares Week from September 25-28. 

Can’t make it? No problem, visit www.blood.ca or call 1-888-2 DONATE to schedule 

your blood donation when and where it is convenient for you. 

 

 Saskatchewan Health Authority - Public Health will be holding a drop-in flu shot clinic on 

November 6th from 4:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. at the Pense Town Hall. Anyone over the age 

of 6 months is eligible to get the shot.  

 

PROPERTY TAX DEADLINE/UTILITIES 

 Taxes are due in full by SEPTEMBER 30th.   Payments can be made by electronic banking 

(online bill payment), e-transfers, cheques or cash.  Please do not put cash in the drop 

slot. If you have arrangements with your bank to pay taxes on your behalf, a duplicate 

tax receipt will be provided to you following receipt of payment.  Did you know you 

can receive your utility bills and tax notice via email? If you would like to sign up, send 

us an email at grandcoulee.cap@sasktel.net.  

 

 Water readings will be done in Area #2 this month. Should you prefer to have an actual 

reading each month, it is your responsibility as a homeowner to either phone or email 

your reading to us by the 29th of each month. 
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